
Where do you find the protected characteristics in our curriculum?  RESPECT CHARTER 
Characteristic Taught within Additional information 
Age 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EYFS Lent term 
 
Year 2 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 5 Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 4 Pentecost 
 
Year 5 Pentecost 
 
 
 
 
Year 1 Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 2 Pentecost 1 
 
 
Year 3 Pentecost 2 
 
Year 4 Pentecost 2 

Science - Life cycles of animals 
 
Science – To notice that animals including humans have 
offspring which grow into adults. 
 
Science - Describe the changes as humans develop to old age 
(including puberty) 
 
RSE – How do I accept difference in others? 
 
RSE – Identify and celebrate the ways that I have changed 
since birth.  To recognise that sexual development is changing 
from child to an adult and the ability to become a mother or a 
father. 
 
PSHE – Changes – Exploring the changes from young to old, 
managing changes positively. 
 
PSHE – Changes – Managing change positively, identifying 
strategies and where to go for help. 
 
PSHE – Changes – Emotions in life’s journey. 
 
PSHE – Changes – Changes in growing up and loss. 



Year 5 Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 6 Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 1 Advent 1 
 
Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 
 
Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 6 Lent 1 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 1/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 3/4 Advent 2/Lent 1 
 
 
 

PSHE – Changes – Managing feelings through periods of change 
and growth. 
 
PSHE – Changes – Growing up. Transfer to high school and 
‘memories.’ 
 
PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity – Understanding they belong 
to different groups.  Identifying and respecting the 
differences and similarities between people. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes. 
 



Year 5/6 Advent 1/Lent 2 
 
 
 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 2 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 Advent 2 

PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes and correct use of 
protected characteristic groups. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Identifying different types of teasing and 
why this can be wrong. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Understanding the nature and consequence of 
discrimination, teasing, bullying and aggressive behaviour 
including prejudiced based language. 

Disability 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EYFS Pentecost  
 
 
Year 4 Pentecost 
 
Year 1 Advent 1 
 
Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 
 
Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 

RSE – All children (boys and girls) are friends together – Does 
it matter if we are different? 
 
RSE – How do I accept difference in others? 
 
PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Lent 1 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 1/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 3/4 Advent 2/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 5/6 Advent 1/Lent 2 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 2 
 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 Advent 2 
 
 
 
 
 

PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity – Understanding they belong 
to different groups.  Identifying and respecting the 
differences and similarities between people. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes and correct use of 
protected characteristic groups. 
 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Identifying different types of teasing and 
why this can be wrong. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Understanding the nature and consequence of 
discrimination, teasing, bullying and aggressive behaviour 
including prejudiced based language. 
 
 
 
 



Gender 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 
 
 
 
 
EYFS – Pentecost 
 
 
Year 1 – Pentecost 
 
 
Year 4 – Pentecost 
 
Year 1 Advent 1 
 
Year 2 Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 
 
Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 

Science – Describe the changes as humans develop to old age 
(including puberty) and the changes that happen to boys and 
girls and for pupils to understand what happens to both 
genders. 
 
RSE – All children boys and girls are friends together.  Does it 
matter if we are different? 
 
RSE – How babies are born to look differently.  How fast babies 
change and grow. 
 
RSE – How do I accept difference in others? 
 
PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 
PSHE – Being me – Discussion of which toys are best and why 
does it really matter if we all like different things? 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Lent 1 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 1/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 3/4 Advent 2/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 5/6 Advent 1/Lent 2 
 
 
 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 2 
 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 Advent 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity – Understanding they belong 
to different groups.  Identifying and respecting the 
differences and similarities between people. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes and correct use of 
protected characteristic groups. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Identifying different types of teasing and 
why this can be wrong. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Understanding the nature and consequence of 
discrimination, teasing, bullying and aggressive behaviour 
including prejudiced based language. 
 
 
 
 
 



Partnership and 
marriage 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EYFS – Advent 
 
 
Year 1 – Pentecost 
 
Year 6 – Pentecost 
 
 
 
 
Year 1 – Pentecost 1 
 
Year 2 – Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 3 – Pentecost 1 
 
Year 4 – Pentecost 1 
 
 
 
Year 5 – Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 6 – Pentecost 2 
 

My home and family – Where do you live and who do you live 
with? 
 
RSE – How can families be different? 
 
RSE – To appreciate the wonder of the sexual act.  God created 
the incredible natural process by which husband and wife bring 
new life into the world.  The church celebrates this in the 
sacrament of marriage. 
 
PSHE – Exploring emotions in relationships. 
 
Identifying their special people and how they should care for 
each other. 
 
To recognise different relationships – healthy/unhealthy 
 
Understanding personal boundaries, when it is right to 
share/break a secret including healthy and unhealthy 
relationships. 
 
Recognising unhealthy relationships and who they can talk to.  
Understanding confidentiality. 
 
As above including resolving conflicts/recognising that forcing 
anyone to marry is a crime. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 Advent 1 
 
Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 
 
Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 6 Lent 1 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 2 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 Advent 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Identifying different types of teasing and 
why this can be wrong. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Understanding the nature and consequence of 
discrimination, teasing, bullying and aggressive behaviour 
including prejudiced based language. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Pregnancy and maternity 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EYFS Pentecost 
 
 
Year 1 Pentecost 
 
 
Year 4 Pentecost 
 
 
Year 5 Pentecost 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 Pentecost 
 
 
Year 1 Advent 1 
 
Year 2 Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 

RSE – ‘I grew for nine months in my mummy’s womb before I 
was born.’ 
 
RSE – ‘How can babies look different?  How can babies change 
and grow?’ 
 
RSE – ‘Name the male and female reproductive parts and their 
functions. Identify the development of the baby in the womb.’ 
 
RSE – ‘Discuss the external and internal things that happen 
during puberty in boys and girls and that these changes mean 
they are becoming adults and could become fathers and 
mothers.’ 
 
RSE – Explain how human life is conceived, understand how a 
child grows in the mother’s womb.’ 
 
PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 
PSHE – Being me – Discussion of which toys are best and why 
does it really matter if we all like different things? 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 6 Lent 1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Race 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EYFS – Advent 
 
 
Year 1 – Pentecost 
 
Year 4 – Pentecost 
 
Year 1 Advent 1 
 
Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 
 
Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 6 Lent 1 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 1/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 3/4 Advent 1/Lent1 
 
 

RSE - Likes and dislikes – sharing and discovering similarities 
and differences.  God loves each of us in our uniqueness. 
 
RSE – How can babies look different? 
 
RSE – How do I accept difference in others? 
 
PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity – Understanding they belong 
to different groups.  Identifying and respecting the 
differences and similarities between people. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5/6 Advent 1/Lent 2 
 
 
 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 2 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 Advent 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes and correct use of 
protected characteristic groups. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Identifying different types of teasing and 
why this can be wrong. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Understanding the nature and consequence of 
discrimination, teasing, bullying and aggressive behaviour 
including prejudiced based language. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Religion or belief 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EYFS – Pentecost 
 
Year 4 – Pentecost 
 
Year 1 Advent 1 
 
Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 
 
Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 6 Lent 1 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 1/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 3/4 Advent 2/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 5/6 Advent 1/Lent 2 
 

RSE – God loves each of us in our uniqueness. 
 
RSE – How do I accept difference in others? 
 
PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity – Understanding they belong 
to different groups.  Identifying and respecting the 
differences and similarities between people. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 2 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 Advent 2 
 
 
 
Year 1/2 Pentecost 1 
 
 
Year 3 Pentecost 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 2 
 
 
Year 5 Pentecost 1 
 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 1/Lent 2 
 
 
 

Recognise and challenge stereotypes and correct use of 
protected characteristic groups. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Identifying different types of teasing and 
why this can be wrong. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Understanding the nature and consequence of 
discrimination, teasing, bullying and aggressive behaviour 
including prejudiced based language. 
 
PSHE – Being responsible – Everyone has rights and 
responsibilities.  To identify what is right and wrong. 
 
PSHE – Being responsible - To explore rights and 
responsibilities. 
 
PSHE – Being responsible – To know that there are human rights 
to protect everyone. 
 
PSHE – Being responsible – To understand responsibility in a 
community. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity – Understanding they belong 
to different groups.  Identifying and respecting the 
differences and similarities between people. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3/4 Advent 2/Lent 1 
 
 
 
Year 5/6 Advent 1/Lent 2 
 
 
 
 
Year 1/2 Advent 2 
 
 
Year 3/4/5/6 Advent 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes. 
 
PSHE – Difference and Diversity - Recognise that everyone is 
equal.  Recognise the nature and consequence of discrimination.  
Recognise and challenge stereotypes and correct use of 
protected characteristic groups. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Identifying different types of teasing and 
why this can be wrong. 
 
PSHE – Bullying – Understanding the nature and consequence of 
discrimination, teasing, bullying and aggressive behaviour 
including prejudiced based language. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sex 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EYFS – Pentecost 
 
Year 1 – Pentecost – Family 
as the first loving 
relationship. 
 
Year 2 – Pentecost – We 
meet God’s love in the 
community. 
 
 
Year 3 – Pentecost – How we 
live in love. 
 
 
Year 4 – Pentecost – God 
loves us in our differences. 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 – Pentecost – God 
loves me in my changing and 
development. 
 
 

RSE - God loves each of us in our uniqueness. 
 
RSE - Who is in their family?  How is love shown?  How ca 
babies look different?  How fast can babies change and grow?  
How can families be different? 
 
RSE – What is a community?  How does a community help us to 
develop our feelings and emotions?  Could people feel alone, 
even though they belong to a community?  Are there any 
advantages to being on your own? 
 
RSE – Who looks after me?  Look at the needs of others.  How 
do I keep myself safe?  To recognise the need for personal 
space. 
 
RSE – To recognise that we all grow at different rates. 
Name the different male and female reproductive parts and 
their functions.  Identify the development of the baby in the 
womb.  How do I accept difference in others?  Do I know and 
understand what my different feelings are? 
 
RSE – Identify and celebrate the ways that I have changed 
since birth.  Discuss the external and internal changes which 
happen to both boys and girls in puberty and that these changes 
mean they are becoming adults and could be mothers and 
fathers. 



 Year 6 – Pentecost – The 
wonder of God’s love in 
creating new life. 
 
 
Year 1 – Pentecost 1 
 
Year 2 – Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 3 – Pentecost 1 
 
 
Year 4 – Pentecost 1 
 
 
 
Year 5 – Pentecost 2 
 
 
Year 6 – Pentecost 2 
 
 
 
Year 1 Advent 1 
 

RSE - Explain how human life is conceived.  To know and 
understand the function of the female and male reproductive 
organs.  To understand how a child grows in the mother’s womb.  
Developing relationships and different kinds of love. 
 
PSHE – Relationships – Exploring emotions in relationships. 
 
PSHE – Relationships – Identifying their special people and how 
they should care for each other. 
 
PSHE – Relationships – To recognise different relationships – 
healthy and unhealthy. 
 
PSHE – Relationships – To understand personal boundaries, when 
it is right to share/break a secret including healthy and 
unhealthy relationships. 
 
PSHE – Relationships – Recognising unhealthy relationships and 
who they can talk to.  Understanding confidentiality. 
 
PSHE – Relationships – Recognising unhealthy relationships and 
who they can talk to.  Understanding confidentiality. Resolving 
conflicts/recognising that forcing anyone to marry is a crime. 
 
PSHE - Being me – What makes you special? 
 



Year 3 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 4 Lent 1 
 
Year 5 Advent 1 
 
 
Year 6 Lent 1 
 
 
 
 
 

PSHE – Being Me – Differences and similarities between people 
arise from a number of factors. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting differences. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Looking at discrimination, how it can be 
reduced. 
 
PSHE – Being Me – Community and respecting difference. 
 

 
 
Please find our respect charter: - 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RESPECT CHARTER 
We are all part of our school community and know it is 
important that we treat one another with respect. 
 
Matthew 7: 12 – So in everything, do for others what you 
want them to do for you: this is the meaning of the Law of 
Moses and of the teaching of the prophets. 
 
We at Saint Peter’s commit to making sure that 
unacceptable behaviours are not seen as ‘normal’ or a ‘joke’ 
within our pupil and school community. 
 


